Minutes for the Cornish Broadband 5:30 PM 6/3/24 Meeting - draft

Location: Cornish Town Offices 488 Townhouse Rd. Cornish, NH 03745

Attendance:

In person: Mike Fuerst, Shelley Brookings, Kevin Noble, Jason Bourne, Corey Stevens, and Jessica
Butel; Peter Martin- Town of Plainfield broadband representative

Absent: Steve Jameson

Community member: Bill Caterino

The meeting called to order at 5:45 pm.

Shelley made a motion to accept the 4/22/2024 meeting minutes

Mike mentioned that Dan Lloyd was also in attendance as a community member requiring an
amendment to the previous minutes

Kevin seconded the amended 4/22/2024 minutes

Old business:
Kevin discussed the work done by the subcommittee on the addresses challenged by TDS to the list of
served and unserved addresses as mentioned at the last meeting.

New business:

TDS had challenged 102 addresses but has since withdrawn their challenge.

Andrea Vient from HUB 66 recently sent an e-mail to Mike and Kevin stating another unidentified ISP
entity has challenged 53 addresses but as of this meeting has not told them who submitted the challenge.

Hubb66 has until June 26 to address this challenge

Kevin and Mike will follow-up with Andrea and Michael Mateja to find out on who submitted the
challenge and request information regarding the addresses challenged.

Kevin mentioned that Andrea said that once Hubb66 gets the green-light they should be able to start
work here in Cornish and Plainfield though they still need to finalize the site for the central server
stations in Cornish and Plainfield.

This site requires an area large enough to hold 1 rack of equipment, a 15-amp outlet, located near 12A
and/or 120 and, if possible, have standby power and climate control.

Peter said that Plainfield will have no problem finding a public building on the 120 side. Jason said the
Selectmen have not chosen a site in town yet.

Discussion was held on next meeting plans. This is dependent on what information is received from
Andrea and Michael. This room is reserved for regular scheduled June and July dates so the next date
will be set once need is known.

Meeting adjourned at 6:20 pm after approved by Kevin and seconded by Jason.

Minutes submitted by Shelley Brookings



